

Members Present: Dr. Andi Kent, Dean; Dr. Andre Green, Associate Dean; Dr. John Kovaleski, Associate Dean; Dr. Tres Stefurak, Chair of Counseling and Instructional Sciences; Dr. Susan Santoli, Chair of Leadership and Teacher Education; Dr. Paige Vitulli, Chair of Integrative Studies; Dr. Robert Thompson, Chair of Hospitality and Tourism Management; Dr. Shelley Holden, Chair of Health, Kinesiology and Sports; Dr. Dennis Campbell, President of the College Faculty Council; Dr. Matt Binion, Director of Academic Assessments; Ms. Jennifer Simpson, Director of Field Services; and Ms. Aimee Meyers, Development Liaison

Members Absent: Mr. Josh Wooden, Director of Academic Advising

Dean Kent called the meeting to order at 9:36 a.m.

1. Information Update:

a. Faculty Searches:

Dr. Santoli informed the council that LTE does not have any active searches open. Currently in the process of revising the Education Leadership position and the Elementary Education position (Gaillard's position). Plans are to resubmit request to hire paperwork and post again in the Fall.

Dr. Green informed the council that Mr. John Hedberg, financial operations specialist, has accepted another position and will transfer to the College of Engineering effective September 2. Ms. Charlotte Rogers is currently assuming the responsibilities of the position until a decision has been made. Plans are to post the position in a few weeks through HR.

Dr. Kent announced the decision for the College to hire a marketing person. CEPS will share this full-time position with the College of Arts & Science. The individual will work 20 hours a week for CEPS and 20 hours a week for A&S. Mr. Mike Haskins will develop the ad and a search committee will be formed to review the applications and narrow it down to 3-5 candidates.

Dr. Kent announced to the council that due to student enrollment numbers being down again this year the University is implementing a 2% budget cut across the board with all colleges and departments including both the student and academic side.

b. Fall Faculty Meeting and Town Hall (AK):

Dr. Kent reminded the council that the Fall Faculty Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 20^{th} from 3:00-5:00 p.m.; and the President's Town Hall Meeting on Thursday, September 27^{th} from 3:30-4:30pm.

Dr. Kent also noted that the President, Vice President, and Provost will be doing a "Walk Thru – Meet & Greet" on January 3, 2019 from 3:00 – 5:00 p.m. More information will be forthcoming.

c. Educator Excellence Scholarship (AK):

The Provost has asked for projected numbers for the next 3 years. Dr. Kent is working on preparing this information for him.

Dr. Vitulli and Dr. Kent will be meeting with Mike Haskins tomorrow, August 28th regarding marketing materials for the Educator Excellence Scholarship program as well as the Office of Adult Learner Services. Dr. Kent requested the help of the chairs and faculty to increase enrollment. She is looking for faculty to go to 1 or 2 schools to help get the word out. Dr. Kent will coordinate with the school principles.

d. Office of Adult Learner Services (PV):

Dr. Vitulli provided an update to the council. The Office of Adult Learner Services will service the whole university. She has met with others across the university such as Admissions, Financial Aid, and Veteran Affairs, etc. The purpose of the office is to support the students who come in and are overwhelmed by the admissions process (navigating the website, etc.). Other areas of service include:

- One Stop Shopping
- Knowledge and Resources
- After Hours Availability (Face to Face)
- Support for Online Students

e. AY 18 – 19 Committees (AK):

Dr. Kent asked the chairs to share the new committees with faculty.

f. United Way (AK):

The United Way Campaign will kick-off this week. Ms. Dana Burleson and Ms. Glenda Carpenter are our representatives for the College. More information will be coming out soon.

2. Departmental Faculty Meetings (AK):

Dr. Kent requested that the chairs notify her of when their first faculty meeting will be so that she can come and speak.

Recruitment and Retention Efforts (AK):

Dr. Kent noted there is a huge emphasis being placed on recruitment and retention efforts. CEPS will have an Open House October 4^{th} from 4:00-6:30 PM. Radio ads, email blast, etc. will be sent out to promote the event. This is a college-wide effort and everyone is needed to help get the message out. Departments will be responsible to get the word out for their programs. Dr. Kent emphasized to the chairs the need to develop and share their department recruitment and retention plan with their faculty.

3. Syllabus Statement – Mental Health * (AK):

Dr. Kent provided the council with a handout titled "Syllabus Statement – Mental Health" in draft form. The new president of SGA presented a statement to the Dean's Council advocating for the statement in the handout to be included in the course syllabus. The council proposed a tab on the website for students to click on to find more information and resources. A decision has not yet been made.

4. Customer Service Training (AK):

The university is implementing a new customer service training initiative campus-wide for front-line staff (secreta((A)-1 ()-2 n(c)6 aCtc.-5 6 etc netae

- Scott to meet with each faculty member for technology needs and building issues. Let Scott know if you currently have any needs or issues that need to be addressed.
- 9. Chairs and Associate Deans Meeting (AK): The next scheduled meeting is Monday, September 24, 2018 at 9:30am.